<u>פרוטוקול ישיבת ועד בית כנסת עמק רפאים מיום 13.7.15</u>

בהשתתפות: דוד אוליבסטון, ציפי בנמלך, אהרון ריבלין, אלכסיס רודגולד, יעקב בסטהוף, מיכאל גיליס, ציונה אביצור, מנחם זר כבוד, שמואל רוזנשיין. נעדרו: פנחס שיפמן, אברהם דוד.

בישיבה נדונו נושאים שהועלו ע"י חברי הקהילה באסיפה מיום 13.6.15

1.<u>תפילת ערבית בשעה קבועה לכל השבוע.</u> ד. להמן הציע והועד אישר קביעה שבועית על פי השקיעה ביום המאוחר ביותר בשבוע ועוד 18 דקות. הרב אישר ביום 14.7.15 כי בסיס לוחות הזמנים בבית הכנסת הוא על פי לוח "היכל שלמה".

2. חגיגות בר מצוה. ביום שני 6.7.15 חגגה משפחת יאיר ליפשיץ חגיגת בר מצוה בחצר בית הכנסת לאחר שקיימו תפלה משפחתית כמניין שלישי קודם לכן. המשפחה הודתה לחברי הקהילה על האירוח היפה ובלב רחב וגם התפעלה מיופיו של בית הכנסת ורהיטיו. כן גם תרמה לבית הכנסת "ככל שנדבה ליבה", ולוואי וירבו חגיגות כאלה בחצרנו. משפחת פלאי תחגוג גם היא בשבוע הבא בר מצוה בחצר לאחר מניין משפחתי.

3.<u>תקון המדרכה.</u> ס. דרוקר הודיע כי בכוונתו לבנות מחדש את כל המדרכה שלפני בית הכנסת על ידי הצבת אבנים במקום האספלט בתוספת אבני שפה מבטון. מקווים שהפעם תחזיק מעמד לאורך ימים ושנים.

4.קרן גמ"ח. אחד מחברי הקהילה ביקש מועדת קרן הצדקה לקבל הלואת 10000 ₪ ונתקל בסרוב כי קרן הצדקה רשאית רק לתת תרומות עד סך 4000 ש" ולא הלואות והוא נאלץ לחפש תשועתו בקרן זרה. אנו נבחן את מימוש זכויותינו ב"קרן יושר" למקרה של בקשה נוספת לגמ"ח.

- 5. שעת סיום התפילה בשבת בבוקר. הוצעו שתי הצעות כהמלצות לגבאים, שכידוע הם אוטונומיים לארגן את מהלך התפילה כל אחד בשבתו הוא: הראשונה היא לסיים ב 10.15, ומוקדם יותר בחורף כאשר דברי התורה הם לפני תפילת ערבית. ההצעה השניה היא שבשבת קודש לא מגיעים עם סטופר לבית הכנסת. הועד התקשה להכריע ביניהן והגבאים ינהגו כחכמתם.
- 6. <u>קרן מקימי.</u> יישר כח לתורמים אך עדיין קצר המצע מלהשתרע והחברים מתבקשים להמשיך ולתרום ככל האפשר למען המשפחה במצוקה קשה.

Minutes of the Va'ad Meeting of Bet Knesset Emek Refaim Monday, July 13, 2015.

Among the issues discussed at this meeting were some which had been raised by community members at the Annual Meeting held on June 13, 2015.

- 1. <u>Setting a Fixed Time for Ma'ariv Throughout the Week</u>. At the suggestion of Daniel Lehman, the Board approved setting a fixed weekly time for the daily ma'ariv, based on the latest time of *shki'ah* during the week, plus 18 minutes. (On July 14, the Rabbi approved the use of the "Hechal Shlomo" calendar as the basis of setting times for the shul.)
- 2. <u>Bar Mitzvah Celebrations</u>. On Monday July 6, the family of Yair Lifshitz celebrated a bar mitzvah in the courtyard of the synagogue, following a family davening held as a third morning minyan. The family thanked the community for its warm and generous hospitality, and were greatly impressed with the beauty of the synagogue and its furnishings. They also made a generous contribution to the synagogue. We are hopeful that there will be more such celebrations in our courtyard. The Peli family will celebrate a bar mitzvah next week in the courtyard, following a family davening.
- 3. <u>Replacement of the Outer Sidewalk</u>. Stephen Drucker informed us that his plan is to rebuild the sidewalk in front of the synagogue with stone instead of asphalt, and with a concrete curb. The hope is that this time the repair will last for many years.
- 4. <u>Charity Fund</u>. A member had requested a loan from the Charity Fund in the sum of №10,000 and was turned down since the Fund is authorized only to give grants of up to №4000 and not loans. He therefore had to seek assistance from an outside source. We will check out the exercise of our rights in "Keren Yosher" in the event of a similar request.
- 5. Ending Time of the Tefillah on Shabbat Morning. Two approaches were suggested as recommendations to the gaba'im, each of whom is autonomous in organizing the tefillah when he is on duty. The first was to set 10.15 am as the time to end, but earlier in the winter when the D'var Torah is given before ma'ariv. The second formulation was that one should not come to shul with a stopwatch on Shabbat. The Board was unable to reach a consensus and so will continue to rely on the good sense of the gaba'im.
- 6. "Mekimi" Fund. Appreciation was extended to those who have already contributed, but it's too early to rest on our laurels and members are asked to continue to contribute as much as possible for the benefit of this family which is in dire straits.